James J Lombardi ITI

Treasurer

May 12, 2023

Dear Madam President,

As we discussed, effective May 5, 2023, | will be retiring from the City of Providence. This is my
official communication for the Providence City Council. It has been an honor serving you and 48
Council members and the residents of the City of Providence. | will be available to assist with
the budget and transition under the 75-Day rule.

Again, thank you for your guidance and candor during the time we worked together.
Sincerely,
&J\W

James J Lombardi lll

Attorney at Law
Certified Public Accountant
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